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1950 Studebaker Pickup Truck 2R5 Owner: John & Janice Krippner 
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Pan Siftings  

Car Of The Month 

1948 Ford Pickup Owner: Roger and Tina Holt 

August 10th General Mtg 7:30 pm Benton Co. Fairgrounds                        
August 16th Goodie Bag Meeting at Tim Carlson’s Warehouse                                            
August 17th Board Mtg  7 pm at The Moose                                             
August 20th PANTOWNERS CAR SHOW                                                                            
August 22nd Pan Siftings Article Due                                                       
August 24th Special Board Meeting 7 pm  Pantown Brewing Co.                                                                              
September 4th Labor Day                                                                  
September 14th  General Mtg 7:30 pm at Tim Carlson’s                     
September 17th Schmitt/Gilleland Garage Party Details Page 5                                                                                
September 21st Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose                                              
September 26th Pan Siftings articles Due  
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 

                  1948 Ford Pickup 
       Owner: Roger and Tina Holt 
  

I have owned this truck for about 25 years.. 
It came stock with a 6 cylinder and 3 speed. Many thanks to my 
brother Dave for giving the truck a heart transplant and bringing 

it back to life. It now has a 302 engine and a C-6 trans, original straight axle front suspension and 
rear axle. Thanks again Dave and thank you to the club for voting for it to be in the calendar. Roger 
and Tina Holt. 

 Car Of The 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                        Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres:  Randy Marchand                                                 Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Lily Prince                                                                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                       Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair:  Bob Halliday                                                           Doug Rask          Ray Maciej                          

Sgt. At Arms: Bruce Berscheit                                                          

                                                                                      
Directors: Gary Anderson                                      Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Todd Whitney                                       Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Kevin Sanders                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Dan Arntson                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Randy Fischer                                                                                        

               Jim Stodolka 
Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Tim Goodner     

August 10th General Mtg. 7:30 pm at the Benton Co. 
Fairgrounds                                                                         
August 16th Goodie Bag meeting at Tim Carlson’s Ware-
house                                                                                                
August 17th Board Mtg. at 7:00pm at The Moose         
August 24th Special Board Mtg. at 7:00pm at the Pan-
town Brewing Company to review By-Law changes                               
September 14th General Mtg. 7:30 pm at Tim Carlson’s 
Warehouse                                                                                     
September 21st Board Mtg. at 7:00pm at The Moose 
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President’s Report 

This is the big month! The car show is here. You will have one last 
chance to volunteer at the August general meeting, on the 10th, at 
the Benton County Fairgrounds. Some of the chairs still need help on 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday and don’t forget Monday, clean-up day. I 
have started a trail run on the award’s point system. You will find a 
copy in the special email you got or will be getting with the by-laws, 
standing orders, job descriptions, participation award program and a 
reworded mission statement. The By-Law Revision Committee pre-
sented its revisions to the board on Thursday, the 20th . The board 
rejected the dues increase and other language which was removed and then recommended to be presented to 
the general membership. Our main goals were to increase member involvement, reward working members, and 
equalize the work load on officers and the board and allow the car show chairman and officers and earlier 
start on duties (i.e. rosters and car show); create a balanced budget that is more in line with our 501C-3 non-
profit status. I encourage you to review the by-law changes and to keep these goals in mind. To help guide you 
through the reviewing process, I have listed the major sections that have been changed to meet the goals we 
have set forth. The revision will be sent to you via email and put on the website for you to see. If you don’t 
have computer access please call me and I will mail a copy to you. Note: red letters are new language and yellow 
over-lays are deleted language. Major areas of revision for the By-Laws are as follow: Article II Membership, 
section 1-C, life memberships are discontinued after 2024. I-D has been added to define a “member in good 
standing”. Section 4 clarifies rosters and calendars provided. Section 7 clarifies new member pro-rated dues. 
Article IV Section 4 clarifies board vacancies. Article V Section 3 clarifies voting and balloting. Section 5 is 
the proposal for new terms of officers. Major area of revision for the Standing Orders are as follow: Section 
1 redefines the job descriptions under the Officers new terms listed in the by-laws. Section VI changes the 
names of the banquets and set up a cost structure to help budgets for the events. Section VII Car show: new 
language to define worker award point system. Section VII Library book committee clarifying responsibilities. 
Section IX Historian; new job description. A vote on by-law changes will be held at the October general meet-
ing and if passed will take effect in October, 2023. Many thanks to the committee who has put in much time 
and effort into this endeavor and we will look forward to your comments. 

Tim Goodner  tjgoodner@charter.net                            

 You can call but I won’t answer texts                                                               

Car Shows, Parades and Displays 
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Greetings Fellow Car Lovers! This summer has already been very 
busy. We were in 3 parades: Sauk Rapids, St. Cloud, and St. Jo-
seph. The nursing homes have been successful. The most recent 
one was Stirling Place. The Pan car will be ready to go for the 
Celebrate MN Car Show on August 11th and 12th . If you’re in-
terested in going or helping, August 11th is 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm and 
August 12th is 10:00 am – 4:00 pm. I hope to see you there! Back 
in May at the Sauk Rapids Rice Middle School, there was a car 
show and we had 24 cars that showed up. The kids had a wonder-
ful time checking out all the cars. They voted for their favorite 
car and being it was delayed by a month to find out who won, the results are in! To my surprise, they 
voted for my ’67 Mustang convertible. I thoroughly enjoyed talking with the kids and listening to 
how they view the cars. I was presented with a trophy and a story that was written about the Mus-
tang by the students. I wanted to share this with you because I was humbly moved by the story. Be-
ing involved with our car club doing these activities is very fun for me because I get more out of it 
every time than what I put into it. 

                                                                                      Randy Marchand Vice President 

                                             Email @ carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

Vice President’s Report 
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Car Show Chairman Report 

Hi Everyone, As I write this, we have a little over 26 days to our show. 
I’m working on some finial reviews and verification that everything is in 
order and we will be good to go. We had a meeting for the show chairs on 
July 19 th . and things seemed pretty well in order. A big concern was the 
construction on the east side, and Betty is posting a statement/warning 
on our website about it. We are stating to refer to your GPS for a route 
to the fairgrounds, and that coming on Benton Drive and turning down 2 
nd . ave. south is an option. Ralph Anderson has agreed to work with Paul 
Schmidtbauer on our gate admissions, so I’m confident we will have that 
area covered and I thank Ralph for his help! The Next X car club is com-
pletely on board with helping run the new Laid-Back Class, for directing 
cars to the correct area and getting them registered and parked. They are excited to help us with the show 
and are a resource we can continue to tap into for the future. Bernick’s is donating 17 cases of pop and 8 cases 
of water to our show, so that will be a big help in our kitchen area. Also in the kitchen area, we will have water 
and coffee available for the show workers in the back corner as we have done in years past. I did a quick re-
view with Rick at the fairgrounds regarding our parking and one of the changes this year will be swapping the 
location of the 4 door &amp; wagon class, with our club cars, to give more room for the larger 4 doors and wag-
ons. Please see the separate notice for registering your collector car if you are bringing it to the show. For 
those workers driving their regular cars, we ask that you park in the north lot, especially if you are planning on 
staying for all or most of the day. Also please remember to wear your yellow staff shirt if you are working and 
also all members must wear your badge at the show. I have admission passes, pop or water tickets and meal 
tickets (good for one breakfast in the kitchen or one lunch in the kitchen or one brat - only one not all). Thanks 
to Dijital Majik for providing all of the tickets this year with no cost to the club – a great donation – be sure 
and thank Don Blonigen when you see him!! Also, regarding donations, Andy Mohs at Miller Buick GMC will be 
covering the cost of radio promotions for our show starting the first of August and increasing to 50% of their 
on-air time for our show by mid-August. Another great expense – I had quotes from about $800 up to over 
$3,000 for a week of radio advertising – again make sure you thank Andy if you see him! We will be doing a ra-
dio interview with Kelly Cordes on WJON on August 15 from 11:15 to 11:30 AM, be sure to listen in. We have 
ads for our show in a couple of local magazines, and am working on getting an ad out on Facebook and social me-
dia. I will have the 2023 clothing for sale at our Pan Car appearances at the shows in Cold Spring and Celebrate 
Minnesota, this will also be a promotion for our show and club. Please see the separate notice for the clothing 
and contact me with any order requests. Of course, the clothing will also be on sale at our August general 
meeting. We will be filling our goodie bags on Wednesday August 16th 6:30 P.M. at Tim Carlson’s warehouse. 
Please come if you are able to help. Finally, Jim Zwilling is recovering from surgery and Wendy Theisen is deal-
ing with health issues at this time so I ask that you pray for God to give them some comfort and strength and 
to provide His healing. Also, keep praying for nice weather the 3rd . weekend in August                            

                                                        Bob Halliday your 2023 Car Show Chair 

                                2023 CLOTHING ON SALE 

                              The Pantowners 2023 clothing is finally here and on sale. 

             T shirts colors tan, medium grey and heather blue in sizes small to 4XL for $10 

                    Sweat shirts colors tan and silver grey in sizes medium to 3XL for $25 

                                 Zip up Hoodies color navy in sizes large to 3XL for $30 

                                      Pantowners Caps – new design navy color for $10 

                      Please call me with your orders, possible delivery may be arranged. 

                                                         Bob 320-330-9434 

                                Schmitt/Gilleland Annual Garage Party  

Sunday September 17th. 1-4 pm. 8201 Delta Circle in St Joseph. Come out to see a variety of muscle 
cars, Corvettes and other cool collector cars. Enjoy the afternoon with fellow car enthusiasts and 
friends. Be sure to drive your classic car. We look forward to sharing car stories with you at the 
event.   
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           July 13th 2023  
 
Call to Order: Bruce Berscheit led the pledge of allegiance at Stearns County History Museum. Tim Goodner 
Called the meeting to order. 
Guests: John Hlavac who is bringing the 2 submarine floats to our car show told us about his 1956 International 
Pickup, building for 9 years. 
Approval of Minutes:  Carol Lauermann made a motion to accept the minutes as written and seconded by Doug 
Rask. Discussion and motion was carried. 
President: Tim Goodner told us the club birthday party, on November 18th , it will be at Coyote Moon and will 
be a brunch. Tim is in progress with the bylaws committee and has sent emails to the board. Members might 
vote in September. Changes are in Job Descriptions, terms of office, balancing of workloads, prorating dues col-
lections, and changing our physical year for memberships. Tim had examples of a point system so hard workers 
are  recognized. 
Vice President: Randy Marchand talked about upcoming car shows parades, nursing home displays, and parades. 
He had lists of these events for members. 
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson reported on our accounts and increases in costs. Dorothy Paulson motioned to accept 
the report and Tim Carlson seconded. Discussion and motion was carried. Bob Thanked Carol Ann Zika 
who helped get a deal on stamps for the club. 
Secretary: Lily Prince apologized for the errors in the new rosters and made some corrections with stickers 
and handed them out plus reported on 5 new members from pan town brewery day. Please let me know if you find 
errors in the roster as I have already started on next years. 
 Car Show: Bob Halliday talked about pushing up voting for our car show & earlier awards, and he is still waiting 
for the fair contract to be signed. Shirts have came in and are for sale. 
Board of Directors: 
1st Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney picked September 30 th for the fall tour &amp; you can find more 
details in this newsletter. 
2nd Year: Dan Arntson and Kevin Sanders reported spring banquet for next year is being planned for a Satur-
day in March at St. Augusta Legion. 
3rd Year: Randy Fischer and Jim Stodolka, had nothing. 
Pan committee: Car ready to go to more events. 
Old Business: Dennis Arntson talked about making a point system for members that attending activity’s and 
may receive prizes at end of year. Gary Anderson picked up screen vents for our containers and we need a 3” 
hole saw to install them. 
New Business: Tim Goodner brought up using 3 ring binders with replaceable pages for updates in future ros-
ters., 
Sympathy: Helen Colberg who has been a member since 1981 passed away July 7th . Our sympathy & prayers 
for healing to her family and friends. 
Announcements: Multi car club dinner Aug 1st 5-8 pm Pelican lake Ballroom hosted by our club. The Pan Car will 
be at celebrate MN Car Show August 11th & 12th Whitney Park in St. Cloud & you can register on line. 
Please Call Nancy Zupan if you would be willing to have your car in the ice arena during Benton county fair. 
(August 1-6) Our club was awarded most club participants at Eden Valley Car Show. Beth Reimer thanked those 
23 cars that showed up & talked about the Sauk Rapids school’s car show’s success and presented Randy 
Marchand with a plaque for favorite car there and she shared an awesome story a 12 year old student named 
Nathen who wrote about Randy’s beautiful blue 67 Mustang convertible with a Hemi. The winners of the card 
drawings were: Dennis Klug, Lily Prince, Lottie Miller, Steve Wendt, and Nancy Laumeyer. Lyle Turbes was not 
present for the badge drawing August will be $120. 
Adjournment: Tim Carlson made a motion to adjourn, and Gary Anderson seconded, all were in favor and motion 
was carried. Time: 8:30 pm  60 minutes 
                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                  Secretary Lily Prince                                                                

                 PLEASE NOTE:                            

All club members that are bringing one of your collector 
vehicles to our car show on August 20th, must fill out a 
registration form and get it to Wendy. We have a new 
parking area for the club cars this year south of the ice 
arena, and we ask that you park in that area. Per re-
quest of our members, we have brought back voting for 
our club cars for awards in stock and modified classes, 
but you must register in order to receive a voting num-
ber. Thanks, Bob, Your Car Show Chair 

We will be 
filling our 
goodie bags 
on Wednes-
day August 
16th 6:30 
P.M. at Tim 
Carlson’s 
warehouse. 
Please come 
if you are able 
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 Board Meeting Minutes                                    July 20th 2023               

Secretary Lily Prince                                                                

Call to Order: Bruce Berscheit led the pledge of allegiance and Tim Goodner called the meeting to order at 
the Moose Lodge in Waite Park.                                                                                                                                      
Roll Call: Gary Anderson was excused, and all other members were pr sent.                                                  

Approval of Minutes: Todd Whitney made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected (last board meeting 
was at Benton county fairgrounds not the eagles club,) and seconded by Bob Salmonson, all in favor and motion 
was carried.                                                                                                                                                                              
President: Tim Goodner made a sample of letter head stationary and planning for the club birthday party is 
going nice. Would like more members take pictures of events they attend and possibly put in Sauk Rapids Her-
ald.                                                                                                                                                                                    
Vice President: Randy Marchand now has 3 magnets for cars during parades.                                                              
Treasurer: Bob Salmonson gave the treasures report. Randy Marchand made a motion to accept the report as 
written and Bruce Berscheit seconded discussion and motion was carried.                                                                         
Secretary: Lily Prince had nothing.                                                                                                                                         
Car Show Chairman: Bob Halliday talked about a radio interview for the car show, looking at different parking 
and a place for the submarines, making goodie bags, and we need to make more wooden rope holders due to 
more tar at fairgrounds.                                                                                                                                                 
Board of Director                                                                                                                                                                     
1st Year: Todd Whitney are ready to go.                                                                                                               
2nd Year: Dan Arntson & Kevin Sanders have things planned.                                                                                                        
3rd Year: Randy Fischer Jim Stodolka had nothing.                                                                                                                        
Old Business: Bruce Berscheit has the vents for the containers we still need a 3 inch steel hole saw and after 
the fair we have 1 month to complete installing vents and putting our things back that will be stored in the beer 
garden during repairs, and we can cut the trees next to them down. We are also looking for a frame for the 
cover for the toolbox and need the spare tire mounted on the trailer.                                                                                   
New Business: Dorothy Zika will be receiving $50 more per year for storing our pan car. For a total of $400. 
Jim Stodolka made a motion to accept paying $50 more and Bob Halliday seconded discussion and motion was 
carried. Jim Stodolka is looking for a 2nd year pin or any other club pins.                                                                           
Special Bylaws Committee: Major Changes: New club job descriptions, charging more to vendors, changing our 
physical year, replacement of badge charge, discounted memberships, and a point system with small prizes. The 
board was in favor of them. Raising dues, charging new membership for badges and eliminating prepaid dues the 
board was not in favor of. This will be posted on our website and a vote at a upcoming general meeting on some 
items.                                                                                                                                                                                         
Adjournment: Kevin Sanders made a motion to adjourn, and Bob Salmonson seconded, and the motion was car-
ried.  Closed meeting  9:00 pm    90 minutes. 
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For Sale 

 2001 Chevy ½ ton pick-up, single cab, V6, 8ft. box, low miles and a 1926 Model “T” roadster, 
320-251-3133 

-1976 Firebird parts. Call Steven at 763-229-2324 

Chevy 350 stock motor mounts (new), GM 11” good used pressure plate for a 69 to 79 Chevy , 
RPC 7/8” clutch, master cylinder (new), Ford 7” power brake booster & master cylinder for 
disc/drum brakes. Chevy aluminum short water pump, chrome thermostat housing, and AL. PS 
pulley new-(no key way) call Tim 320-290-0504. 

Atlas metal lathe $400 call Les Adelman 320-393-2741 

Ford 302cid C-4 automatic transmission $150, call Gary at 320-250-6619 

Portable 8 HP gas, Lincoln stick arc welder, 12 ft. cords, mask, some rod, $200 –call Pete at 
320-492-3807 

Old Minnesota license plates, about 25, one is a rare 1911 blue porcelain plate, call 320-281-
2692 

Wanted: 

Model “T” fordor window regular, 4 hole mount, call Ray 320-685-3825 

Wanted - old used bicycles, call Craig 320-492-6814 

  PROPOSALTO INCREASE MEMBERSHIP PARTICIPATION IN CLUB SPONSORED EVENTS 

ISSUE:                                                                                                                                       
There is a desire to get more club membership involved in events that help to fulfil the club’s mission statement, which is: 
“To preserve the history of the Pan Motor Company and the Pan automobile: Educate current and future generations about 
the collector car hobby and the role the automobile has played in society: Promote the transfer of knowledge and skills to 
the next generation by investing time, talent and capital in future club projects and functions”.                                                        
BACKGROUND:                                                                                                                                
Currently, the club fulfills a majority of our mission to the public by the following events:                                                                      
1) Member (with collector car) participation in parades                                                                                                                             
2) Member (with collector car) participation in nursing home displays                                                                                                           
3) Member (with collector car) participation in spring and fall tours                                                                                                                                 
4) Pan Car display at various events to include car shows, parades, and other venues asked for by the public.                                           
5) Our Car Show                                                                                                                                                                                         
6) Other area Car Shows                                                                                                                                                                        
Currently, our involvement for parades is extremely low based on many factors (including time of day, cars overheating, 
etc.). Involvement with nursing homes may be considered adequate for some but not all events. Pan Car displays are few, 
whereas more participation would be beneficial. Spring and Fall Tours and parties have fared the best of these events.                                                                                                                                       
GOAL:                                                                                                                                                                                         
To increase membership involvement in all, club events.                                                                                                                           
RECOMMENDATION:                                                                                                                                                               
To provide AWARDS as a way to increase members’ interest and involvement, by establishing a point system.                                         
PROPOSAL:                                                                                                                                
The club could provide AWARDS at the annual Presidents Awards Banquet in November each year and the Car Show Awards 
banquet in March. The award would be based upon member involvement in club events for that calendar year, October 1- 
September 31. Awards would be given to the top individuals, in each category, with the highest participation based upon a 
point system. The Sgt. at Arms would record the points from event chairpersons.                                                                                         
ADDITIONANL THOUGHTS                                                                                                     
1) Each event coordinator/ Chairpersons would turn in the list of workers/participants to the Sgt. of Arms.                          
2) Banquets and tour fee discounts would be based on participation points earned.                                                                                      
3) Banquet/tours guests , non-participating or non-worker members will be charged full price. 

 

                                                                                                                                                  Continued on page 9 
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 I am with my 
grandson Ever-
ett and grand-
daughter Eve-
lyn at the 
Sterling Park 
Car Show!! Ev-
erett was busy 
explaining to a 
group of people 
all about how 
my car worked 
(he is 5)---thus 
I gave him the 
Trophy!!  

CAR EVENT AWARD POINTS SYSTEM (tentative)                                                                                               
1. A point would be given to each collector car at an event (not a point for each person – example: husband/wife with vehicle 
gets 2 point. Single person with vehicle gets 2 point).                                                                                                                            
2. The navigator or passengers would each get 1 point towards the club award system.                                                                           
3. Participation in nursing home displays: 2 point each.                                                                                                                                 
4. Participation in parades: 4 points.                                                                                                                                                           
5. Participation in each club Spring and Fall tours. 2 point for each.                                                                                                               
6. Enter collector car in OUR show, 2 point                                                                                                                                                  
CLUB AWARDS SYSTEM (tentative)                                                                                                              
Points awarded on an individual basis                                                                                                                                                           
1) Monthly club meetings: 1 point, members must check in to receive the point                                                                                         
2) Officers of the club: 5 points                                                                                                                                                                                
3) Car show departments chair: 5 points                                                                                                                                                   
4) Car show shifts: 1 point per 2 hour shift / max of 4 points per day                                                                                                                  
5) Special committees/ volunteer workers: 2 point, Example: ditch clean-up, Pan Car committee, nomination committee, etc. 
6) Free admission to our car show for all works (Fri, Sat., Sun., or Mon.) A special pass will be issued to each worker. Club 
name badge must be worn. Other members must pay full price at the gate.                                                                                                 
7) Free admission for all club members pre-registering their collector car in the show                                                                          
8) Participation in Pan Car events: transporting or promoting the club (Pan Car) at the event. 2 points.                                        
10) Bring in a new member, 2 points per new member                                                                                                                      
PRESIDENTS ACHIEVMENT AWARDS                                                                                                                                                     
The 5 individual with the combined highest Car and Personal point totals. The person with the most total points will be 
awarded the caveated “Pan Door Award” Individual awards for each point category.  
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby: 

⚫Batteries + Bulbs 

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫O’Reilly Auto Parts 

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


